Load Profiling Working Group Sub-Team 

Usage Month Minutes

June 25, 2002

Attendees:

Alan  Graves, AEP


Theresa Debose, Reliant

Adrian Marquez, ERCOT


Ernie Podraza, Reliant

Terri Bates, ONCOR


Derek Glatz, ERCOT

Jim Spurlock, ONCOR


Ron Hernandez, ERCOT

The teleconference call kicked off at 1:00 p.m. on June 25, 2002 and ended at 2:15 p.m.

Entergy reported the vote results to the sub-committee.  The majority vote went with the ONCOR version of average daily usage across respective months to create a calendar month.  ONCOR was assigned the write-up responsibility for the new scenario to be used for “Usage Month”.  ONCOR, also, lead the discussion on rules and brought up the question of  how to handle demand.  The group had much discussion about how to determine demand.  ERCOT pointed out with an observation that we could have a load factor greater than one if we chose the low usage across months.  Reliant brought out the weighted factor concept that with which ONCOR agreed.  A vote was taken and the majority accepted the weighted average demand concept.  

The group then discussed what the minimum days were going to be before usage became missing or zero.  TXU stated that if a customer is not registered to a Competitive Representative, then the monthly consumption is not reported to ERCOT.  This creates a gap or missing information in the ERCOT database.  AEP report that they send in the meter readings in that situation, which is different.  Further discussion was held and three terms came out that need to be defined.  The three terms are “Inactive”, “De-energized”, and “De-energized and retired”.  ERCOT is going to define the terms as used at ERCOT and provide feedback to TXU for incorporation into the ONCOR Version 1 rules.  ERCOT will copy the rest of the sub-committee on their findings as well.  This did not resolve the issue of minimum days before a customer is put on the default profile.  Reliant reported that sixteen days (16) was sufficient for their use as they had done some analyses in regard to minimum days.  From the last meeting, twenty (20) days was, also, recommended.  A vote was held and the majority voted for 16 days minimum usage would be used for report usage month.  

Reliant asked if the “Usage Month” recommendation could be formulated and present to the PWG for approval and Decision Tree update in the next PWG meeting, July 3, 2002.  The idea was to get approval and submit the information to RMS for approval during their next meeting in July.  Entergy report that it was a possibility if ONCOR got the results back to them by Friday, June 28, 2002.  ONCOR felt that this was achievable.  Entergy will then present it to the PWG in the next meeting.

Entergy then solicited for additional comments and there was none.  Entergy then asked the group if another teleconference was necessary.  The sub-committee felt like one last meeting should occur to tie any loose ends up.  The last teleconference call will occur Tuesday, July 3, 2002.    

